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Synopsis as Enacted

Brief Description: Establishing alternative procurement
procedures for state agencies and municipalities.

By House Committee on Capital Budget (originally sponsored by
Representatives Wang, Ogden and Sehlin).

House Committee on Capital Budget
Senate Committee on Government Operations

Background: The public works process used by most state and
local agencies for constructing buildings separates the
architectural design phase of a project from the
construction phase. Under this process, an architectural
firm is retained to design the facility and prepare
construction documents. After the detailed design and
construction documents are complete, the construction phase
of the project is put out for competitive bid. A
construction contract is then awarded to the lowest
responsible bidder.

Procurement of architectural and engineering services
differs from the competitive low-bid process in that
agencies are not required to select firms based on the
lowest bid, but may base their selection on the
qualifications and past performance of the firm.

Alternative forms of public works contracting have been used
by state agencies and local governments on a limited basis.
For example, three new state agency office buildings were
recently constructed in Thurston County using the "design-
build" process. In design-build, agencies enter into a
single contract for both design and construction services
from one contractor, and design is performed simultaneously
with construction on earlier stages of the project.

The "general contractor/construction manager" (GC/CM)
method, another alternative form of public works
contracting, was recently used to construct new prison
facilities in Airway Heights and Purdy. The GC/CM process
melds the design and construction phases of a project into
one, allowing design and construction to occur
simultaneously. Under GC/CM, an agency enters into two
contracts - one with an architectural firm to design the
facility, and one with a GC/CM firm to assist in developing
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and evaluating the facility design and to manage the
construction. Most of the actual construction work under
GC/CM is broken into parts and competitively bid to
subcontractors using the public bid process.

State agencies may negotiate an adjustment to the bid price
with the lowest responsible bidder on a public works project
in order to bring the bid within budget if the low bid
exceeds available funds by 5 percent or less on projects
under $1 million, the greater of $50,000 or 2.5 percent on
projects between $1 million and $5 million, or the greater
of $125,000 or 1 percent for projects over $5 million.

Summary: Alternative public works contracting procedures
are authorized for use on a limited basis by specified state
and local entities.

The Department of General Administration, the University of
Washington, Washington State University, and six local
governments, including cities with populations greater than
150,000 and counties with populations greater than 450,000,
are authorized to use the design-build contracting procedure
on the following types of projects valued over $10 million:
projects where construction activities are highly
specialized and design-build is critical in developing the
construction methodology, projects where the design is
repetitive in nature and an incidental part of construction,
and projects where the program elements of the design are
simple and do not involve complex functional
interrelationships. The Department of General Administration
may use the design-build contracting procedure for only one
project where the program elements of the design are simple
and do not involve complex functional interrelationships.

The Department of General Administration, the University of
Washington, Washington State University, and eight local
governments, including cities with populations greater than
150,000, counties with populations greater than 450,000, and
port districts with populations greater than 500,000, are
authorized to use the GC/CM contracting procedure on the
following types of projects valued over $10 million:
projects which involve complex scheduling requirements,
projects which involve construction at existing facilities
which must continue to operate during construction, and
projects where involvement of the GC/CM is critical to the
success of the project.

Under certain conditions a design-build or GC/CM contracting
procedure may be used by a special agency, authority or
other district established by a county for construction of a
baseball stadium.
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A preliminary determination to use the alternative
contracting procedures must be followed by a specified
public notification, review, and comment process. A final
determination to use the alternative procedures is subject
to appeal to superior court within 30 days of the final
decision.

Design-build and GC/CM contracts must be awarded using a
competitive process following the public solicitation of
proposals. Each public body must establish a committee to
evaluate and score proposals based on specified factors.
After initial qualification for design-build projects, the
entity must select between three and five finalists to
submit best and final proposals and must initiate
negotiations for a design-build contract with the highest-
scoring firm. Public bodies must provide honorarium
payments to finalists who are not awarded a design-build
contract. For GC/CM contracts, public bodies must select the
most qualified finalists to submit bids for GC/CM services
and must initiate negotiations for a GC/CM contract with the
low bidder. Firms awarded a design-build or GC/CM contract
must post a performance and payment bond for the contracted
amount.

All subcontract work on GC/CM projects must be competitively
bid with public bid openings. Subcontractors who bid work
over $200,000 on a GC/CM project must post a bid bond.
Subcontractors awarded contracts over $200,000 on a GC/CM
project must provide a performance and payment bond for
their contract amount. The GC/CM may require subcontractors
awarded work under $200,000 to provide a performance and
payment bond.

Public bodies may negotiate an adjustment to the lowest bid
or proposal price for design-build or GC/CM projects under
the following conditions: all bids or proposal prices exceed
available funds, the apparent low responsible bid or
proposal does not exceed the available funds by more than
$125,000 or 2 percent for projects valued over $10 million,
whichever is greater, and the negotiated adjustment will
bring the bid or proposal within the amount of available
funds.

Public bodies must utilize specified project planning,
management and administration procedures when using
alternative public works contracting methods. Contract
documents must include budget contingencies not less than 5
percent of the anticipated contract value and alternative
dispute resolution procedures. Contracts may include
incentive payments to contractors for early completion of
the project, cost savings or other goals.
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All proceedings, records and contracts relating to the use
of the alternative public works contracting procedures must
be available for public inspection except for trade secrets
or proprietary information submitted by a bidder.

An independent oversight advisory committee is established
to review utilization of the authorized alternative public
works contracting procedures and to evaluate potential
future utilization of other alternative contracting
procedures such as contractor prequalification. Committee
membership includes four members of the Legislature, one
from each major caucus of the House of Representatives and
the Senate; and representatives from public bodies
authorized to use the alternative procedures, the
construction and design industries, and organized labor,
appointed by the Governor. The committee must report its
findings to the Legislature by December 10, 1996.

The alternative public works contracting procedures are
limited to public works contracts signed prior to July 1,
1997. Statutes creating the alternative procedures are
repealed, effective July 1, 1997.

Votes on Final Passage:

House 55 41
Senate 45 3

Effective: June 9, 1994
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